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MINUTES 

MI-MORT Meeting  

Date:  March 17, 2016  

Time :  10:00 a.m. ï 2:00 p.m.  

 

Meeting called by Kevin Chau 

 

Attendance:  Brook Babcock, Dr. Gary Berman, Kevin Chau, Jerry Ellsworth, Dr. David Foran, Hilary Gentry, Patti Lyons, Tracee McIntosh, Tim Schramm 

TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

¶ Opening 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ MERC Training 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Discussion opened with the CDC Ebola/Special Pathogen 

guidelines that were under development.  Hilary Gentry said 

that this document is on hold at this time.  Discussion then 

continued on the Ebola/Special Pathogen conference that 

will be held March 24, 2016, at the Crowne Plaza in Lansing.  

MI-MORT Command staff may attend if interested. 

Discussion continued on the exercise/trainings that will take 

place over the next few months.  

 

Suggested dates for the MERC training were either 

Thursday, June 16, 23, or 30.  After much discussion, the 

date determined was Thursday, June 16, 2016.  Jerry 

Ellsworth will confirm the date with the MERC 

representation.  Participants are to meet at 1101 Terminal 

Road, and carpool to the warehouse on Filley road.  

Tentative time is from 9:00 a.m. ς 3:30 p.m., but is subject 

to change.  DPMU and Remains Management are the target 

audiences for training and contact participants, and will 

  



MI-MORT Meeting – March 17, 2016     Page 2 
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ VIC/MIC Training 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

open it up to everyone for cross training purposes.  . 

Participants need to be a focused team.  Jerry Ellsworth 

suggested that a group over 30 would be too many.  Hilary 

Gentry will send out invitations through Susan Puls at the MI 

Volunteer Registry, but will wait until the exercise is 

confirmed through Jerry Ellsworth.   

 

Discussion began on dates for the VIC/MIC Training.  

Suggested dates were May 12 or 26.  Both dates will need to 

be confirmed with Greg Klimetz from FEMORS.  Since May 

26th is the Thursday before Memorial Day, it was suggested 

that May 12th would be best option.  DART would not be 

available on May 12 because of a previously scheduled 

training.  Kevin then suggested May 9, 10 and 11.  After 

further discussion, Thursday, May 12 was the date selected.  

This training will take place at the Filley warehouse, and will 

be set up similar to the exercise held at the Hamburg Fire 

department a few years ago.  The exercise will start at 9:00 

a.m. and end at 3:00 p.m.  Lunch will be provided.  This 

exercise will allow as much cross training as possible.  Brook 

Babcock stated that there is a limited number of computers, 

so if participants can bring their own computers that would 

be helpful.  There are about 16 laptops dedicated to MI-

MORT, with 5 in communications, bring the total to 21 that 

can be used during the training although between two and 

four are not fast enough to run program.  Information 

seeking volunteers for the exercise will be placed on 

MIMORT.org. 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

¶ Photograph/Image Protocol 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tracee McIntosh questioned whether a photograph protocol 

process could be developed for exercises, events or 

trainings.  During the last full-scale exercise, DART 

photographs were lost so that this process needs 

clarification.  Brook Babcock updated that the process 

should have been that the photographs were uploaded to 

the server, but this process was never exercised.  DART 

currently does not have internet service at the site, so this 

process could not be completed, and the DART exercise 

photographs were given to an exercise participant and lost.   

 

The dental anti-mortem site was suggested as place to store 

images.  There is no place in the VIP system to currently 

store images.  A place to process where al images can be 

share needs to be determined.  Discussion continued on 

where to send DART uncontaminated images.  Tim Schramm 

suggested using a photography team, but the thought was 

that it should remain with the dental anti-mortem team.  

For security reasons, a photographic team may not be the 

right option for the handling of photographs.  The DART 

images are not stored a card per body, and the card is 

loaded only when the card is full, or at the end of the day.  

 

tƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘǎ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘƻǿƴƭƻŀŘŜŘ ŀǎ άǎƛǘŜ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅέ ǳƴŘŜǊ 

the MIC umbrella and identified with a date.  An additional 

task, or role, needs to be identified to ensure that the site 

recovery photos have been uploaded to the site at the end 

of the shift.  The supervisor of the MIC team leader at that 

time period is responsible or assigning this assignment to 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Operations Manual 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ 2017 Full Scale Exercise with DMORT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

completion.  Kevin questioned the transfer of photographs 

process.  He asked if the body goes to remains first, with 

photographs to follow, since the transporter of the remains 

can be anybody.  The process should be that the DART 

section chief gives the remains to the Remains Management 

Chief, and Remains Management Chief, who then turns 

them over to the MIC chief to complete the process.  The 

process needs to be updated in the Operational Manual. 

 

The Operations Manual should also be updated to change 

the term Remains Storage to Remains Management.  

Updating the Operations manual will take time.  Kevin Chau 

asked Tracee McIntosh how to update this activity.  He 

questioned whether there should be a time allowed to add 

to make the transfer.  Team leaders may need to discuss the 

process.   Since Tracee McIntosh will not be available on 

May 12 during the training, someone needs to be identified 

to discriminate information to exercise participants. 

 

The original date for this full scale exercise was May 29-31, 

2017, but the Ingham County fairgrounds is not available 

during this time.  Do we want to do something with 

DMORT?  Tim Schramm stated that previously it was stated 

were doing a full-scale exercise in 2017, and we can do one 

with our without the DMORT team.  Discussion continued 

on reasons behind a cancellation.  Kevin Chau updated that 

ƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ōŜƘƛƴŘ 

the postponement.  Shelley Norris Chapman has complete 

information.  Tim Schramm said that a full scale exercise was 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Inventory 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ MI-MORT Meeting Conference Calls 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ MI-MORT Ebola/Special Pathogen 

Team Formation 

planned for 2017, so he wanted the committee to have a 

conference call between Shelley Norris Chapman, Tim 

Schramm, Hilary, and the committee to discuss issues.  

Because of issues a meeting on April 28, 2016, to discuss 

issues about Training Symposium in 2017.   

Discussion continued on the exercise schedule.  In lei of one 

full scale exercise, perhaps four separate exercises or a 

symposium could be planned.  The date of May 29-31 is 

tentatively on hold, until details can be worked out.   

 

Kevin requested that each team send a more detailed 

inventory list of items requested to Shelley Norris Chapman 

as soon as possible.  Information sent should contain not 

only items numbers but vendor information and clear 

descriptions of items.  The DART and finger print section 

request were submitted by Tracee McIntosh, and Dr. Foran 

sent the Anthropology list already to Shelley.  Shelley would 

like a complete list sent to her since Barb Bidigare will be 

leaving BETP April 27, and will be assisting with inventory 

purchases.     

 

The Command Staff conference calls with committee 

members will begin in September.  Tim Schramm updated 

that it may begin as quarterly calls, and may turn into 

monthly calls depending on participation.  Calls will utilize 

the BETP Line #2 conference calls. 

 

Hilary Gentry has not contacted anyone yet to join the 

Ebola/Special Pathogen team.  The CDC guidelines for the 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ Emergency Management Assistance 

Compact (EMAC) Conference 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ After Action Report (AAR) Review 

 

disposal of remains has changed, and once the update is 

complete it will be shared with the committee.  This topic 

will be added to the agenda for future discussion.  Last time 

Hilary Gentry talked to Shelley Norris Chapman, Shelley 

advised Hilary of the changes.  Shelley will provided an 

updated at the April 28, 2016 meeting.   

 

Hilary Gentry was contacted by the State of Missouri to 

attend a multistate meeting in Indianapolis on May 3 & 4th, 

нлмсΦ  IƛƭŀǊȅΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŦƻǊ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 

conference.  States involved will include:  Missouri, Indiana, 

Illinois, Ohio, Wisconsin, Louisiana, and Mississippi.  Meeting 

will include an EMAC (Emergency Management Assistance 

Compact (EMAC) conference for MMFTs, with multi-state 

exercise.  Hilary contacted Shelley Norris Chapman 

regarding participation.  Hilary may contact Lauren Korte to 

provide an update.  

 

Tim Schramm questioned how many people to participate 

on behalf of MI-MORT needed to attend.  Hilary felts that if 

other members wanted to attend, the state may need to 

assist with expenses.  The State of Missouri is paying for 

Hilary since she is part of the planning team.  Hilary said 

Shelley is aware that her expenses are being paid by 

Missouri. 

 

 

Linda Scott has reviewed the 2015 Full Scale Exercise After 

Action Report (AAR), but Kevin has not had an opportunity 
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TOPIC DISCUSSION RESPONSIBILITY ACTION 

 

 

 

¶ Next of Kin Notification Protocol 

Discussion 

 

 

 

 

 

¶ MI-MORT Brochure and Display 

Board Update 

 

 

¶ Meeting Agenda, Minutes and 

Reminder Discussion 

 

to update and distribute.  Updated copies will be attached 

to the minutes. 

 

Next of Kin notification protocol rules were discussed.  

Protocol needs to be developed that state who will or can 

be notified once a deceased person is identified.  Hilary said 

multiple interviews needed to identify the deceased.  This 

process is not an identification piece, but an understanding 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛŜǊŀǊŎƘȅ ƻŦ άǊƛƎƘǘǎέ ƻǊ άǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜǎέΦ   

 

Pictures from the last exercise need to be added to the 

website, brochures, and display boards.  Hilary Gentry has 

display board, and will update as needed. 

 

BETP will do future agendas for meetings.  Please send any 

agenda items to Kevin Chau at ChauK@michigan.gov.  Patti 

Lyons will also send out a meeting reminder and attach 

previous meeting minutes and agenda at least one week 

prior to each meeting.  Reservations for lunch should be 

sent to Tim Schramm. 

 

Next Meetings: 
April 28, 2016 ς 10:00 a.m. ς 2:00 p.m. MI-MORT Command Staff Meeting 

May 12, 2016 ς 9:00 a.m. ς 3:00 p.m. ς MIC/VIC Training ς Cancelled on April 6, 2016 

June 16, 2016 ς MERC Training ς 9:00 a.m. ς 3:00 p.m. ς (Tentative) 

mailto:ChauK@michigan.gov

